

# Minutes of the Munson Township Park & Recreation Board Meeting Monday, August 10, 2015

The meeting was called to order at 6:24pm by Claudia Toth.

Present: Claudia Toth (Chair), Jim O'Neill and Bert Diehl. Absent: Joe Rosboril

# **MINUTES**

Claudia Toth made a motion which was seconded by Bert Diehl, to approve the meeting minutes from June 8, 2015 and July 13, 2015. Passed unanimously.

### **NEW BUSINESS:**

## Outdoor Flea Market

The Munson Township Road Department will mark the lines on the grass at Munson Township Park for vendors prior to the event. Park & Recreation Board members are asked to meet at the park at 7:00am to start signing in vendors at 7:30am.

# Fall Fishing Derby - Saturday, September 12, 2015

Park & Recreation Board members discussed items needed for this event. Trustee Andy Bushman will cook the hot dogs and Claudia Toth's daughter will attend the Fishing Derby to help bait hooks. Claudia Toth will go the The Great Geauga County Fair to talk to the ODNR Officers.

# Eagle Scout Projects

Thomas Van Zeeland's Eagle Scout project has been approved by the Trustees. Two Scouts are looking for project suggestions. Outdoor benches are needed at the new playground area at Town Hall Park.

## Park Updates

More patrols by the Geauga County Sheriff's Department are needed at Nero Nature Preserve. The E-loo in need of help at Scenic River Retreat because the toilets still do not drain properly.

#### Trustee Meeting Updates

**Munson Township Park** – Bids have been received for the tennis court repairs. The basketball fence is to be repaired. **Township Park** – The backstops at the baseball fields are getting stiffener rail installed at the bottom. **Town Hall Park** – There has been a change in the mowing contracts with Munson Valley Landscaping now mowing the area.

### Other Items

Community Day Picnic – 733 residents attended the event on the beautiful, sunny day. Attendance was down from past years. The date may change next year. St. Mary's in Chardon had a festival the same weekend which may have affected the attendance. Bert Diehl will keep us posted with St. Mary's festival date for 2016. Geocaching - A caller requested permission to place a Geocaching chip at Scenic River Retreat and it was approved by the Trustees. Fire Department Facebook Page - Claudia Toth commented on the Fire Departments new Facebook Page. It is a great way to get information out to the public.

Township Park & Recreation Board Monday, August 10, 2015 – Page 2

## **ATTACHMENT:**

## **ADJOURNMENT:**

Bert Diehl made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:16pm. The next meeting will be held Monday, September 14, 2015 - 6:15 at Town Hall.

Claudia Toth

Julie Johnston

cc: Park Board Members

Township Trustees and Fiscal Officer

Road Superintendent